Comments of the communicant in ACCC/C/2005/12 (Albania) on the draft report of the Compliance Committee on compliance by Albania prepared for the 3rd meeting of the Parties. Received by email on 14 March 2008

Dear Mr.Wates, 

Thank you for the draft report on compliance by Albania with the Aarhus Convention. 

In this period we have established a constant communication with the Albanian Ministry of Environment,Forests and Water Administration-MoE, particularly with Mr.Zela, and our concerns are part of several meetings. 

As in other occasions with MoE representatives we have stressed the importance of some points:  

1.
The information should go to every Ministry and academic body, to all Local Government institutions, Chamber of Commerce and business groups. 

2.
MoE should identify a list of the most important environment, development and business NGOs to send the information for Environmental Permit Requests. 

3.
All the Requests for Environmental Permits should be publicized in the MoE web site in the moment they are presented. 

4.
The Ministry of Environment should document it self the public information done by private companies for important projects. The documentation should be not only verbal, but also in other electronic forms as tape, pictures, sound track etc. 

5.
In the case when the  LG information discuss and approves project ideas presented by private companies , it should be filled a verbal where the participants should express their judgment signing with YES, DON'T KNOW or NO, besides the final decision of the LG body. 

6.
We consider that the Ministry should define strict distances from residential areas to be respected for the construction of different types of industrial facilities and activities, as chemical, cement, oil and gas terminals, landfills, incinerators, Thermo Power Plants which burn oil, gas, or coal, based on their capacity. It would be very helpful that also the AC Annex reflects this necessity to prevent possible risks for the citizens' health and environment.

This will limit the possibility of doubtful decisions from governmental institutions. 

We hope that the Working Group of the MoE will make public the draft measures for a serious discussion among all interested actors.

Thank you for the continuous support.

Sincerely yours,

Aleksander MITA 

Executive Director 
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